The March 4, 2020 meeting of the Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors was held at the municipal building and called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Tim Hansen.

Tim Hansen, Matt Bollinger, Paul King, Steve McKonly, Adam Smith and Norma Markle were present.

Others present were Ray & Tara Wenzel, Mike Ritz, Travis Laughman, Mike Myers, Joe & Mary Becker, Phil Smith, Suzanne Shaffer, Chris Bronder, Dan Schmindt, Rose & Bob Becker, Clair Altland, Larry Sterner, Wayne Markle, Bill Gromen, Doug Brodheker, Bob & Sandi Stine, Clair Bankert, Bob & Janet Hann, John Koontz and others that did not sign in.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the February 3rd & 5th meetings were approved as distributed.

Tara Wertzel reported that the Facebook page is up and running and the website is being set up through PSATS and should be up and running soon.

Bill Gromen asked if there could be some reflectors or lights installed at the end of the driveway to be able to recognize the entrance.

Mike Ritz stated he is on the York County Farm Bureau committee and April 19-28, 2020 is Ag Road Safety Week. Mike asked to put a banner at the corner of the Township property for this event.

Norma Markle read the Planning Commission Report.

Norma Markle read the Zoning Officers Report, there was \$ 1,543.00 revenue for the month.

Chris Bronder, a representative from Fair Districts PA, asked the Board if they have considered the proposed resolution to support Senate bills 1022 and 1023 to prevent gerrymandering against redistricting. There were many questions from the audience on how this could be done in a fair way for all involved.

Adam Smith stated that work has begun at Glatco Lake with approved plans from DEP. Still waiting for the money for the Gitts Run Road Bridge. Adam addressed some questions concerning signage within the Township. Any new road signs will need to have a traffic impact study done, with the cost being paid by the Township.

Paul King stated he is working on a personnel policy. He met with Larry and Sam to review what equipment is needed. Will be getting bids for some road work.

Matt Bollinger reviewed the January 2020 Police Report. The Department responded to 101 calls within the Township for the month. Nine crashes were investigated and 36 citations and 14 warnings were issued.

Norma stated that bids for road materials will be opened at the April 1, 2020 meeting.

Local Government week is April 6 - 10, 2020 and the Township will be holding an Open House on Thursday April 9, 2020, from 9 AM - 7 PM.

Norma Markle read the Treasures Report.

GENERAL FUND	-	Beginning Balance	\$192,618.17
		Revenue	90,623.74
		Expenditures	34,664.77
		Ending Balance	248,577.14

STATE FUND - Savings 151,893.63

Tim Hansen made a motion to pay the bills, Matt Bollinger seconded and Paul King concurred.

Clair Bankert suggested painting the speed limit on roads.

Ray Wenzel suggested flashing signs to slow traffic.

Still speeding on Orefield Road. Some are saying police are too aggressive, but if you are following the law there should not be a problem.

Phil Smith asked about the pension issues with SWRP Department & the sale of the building.

Tara Wenzel asked about the hours at the Police Station since Northern Regional is there. She was told we are unsure at this time and to check with Chief Lash.

The Township took over the water company and updates are needed and will be completed in due time. Lots are too small for individual wells.

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 PM.